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We hope that you have a really blessed Christmas and New Year,  
With love and God Bless
 
Efraim and Ruth Vilella
 
We are enjoying the city of Porto Alegre and starting to find our way around.  Unfortunately things have been quite unsettling in some ways because Wal-Mart have been in the midst of some internal political wrangling and have still not processed Efraim’s transference.  So we are still unable to move into permanent accommodation; messy transfers appear to be quite a common problem.   For now our belongings remain in a warehouse somewhere and we risk losing the flat we liked, which is very frustrating.
 
In the meantime I have been researching the situation in Porto Alegre and have visited the local government offices to get contacts with social projects.  I went to a very interesting children’s home and foster care project last week.  I visited several families from the church, each with 2 or 3 of their own children, fostering long-term an additional 8 children each!  I may have the opportunity to work with a Catholic voluntary health visiting service called ‘Pastoral de Criança’.  I had an interview with the regional director and this week will meet with the local area director.
  
We have visited four different churches for various services and meetings.  There are at least three more to visit before we decide.
 
I will be going up to Recife on Monday for a week to be at the House of Hope,  after which we will be making a brief trip back to the UK to be with my Dad over Christmas,  arriving back in Brazil on the 8th of January.
 
It has been quite a lonely and challenging month for me without friends and a church community.  Although I have had no difficulty filling my time, as I had plenty of computer-based stuff to sort out (for example, the Child Protection policy for the House of Hope) also I have found a decent health centre to sort out a few unresolved health issues, which has been important to do.
This year has been very challenging, yet God has sustained me and continues to carry me through, teaching me to trust Him more and more!  I look forward to keeping you posted with what happens in 2010!  
 
Ruth xx
